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My short CV: 

Education 
2003: Course "Employability, Management Development for University managers 
1990: Master of History, University of Utrecht 
1979: Teacher of German language 

 

Career 

Since 1994: active in the Committee of Teacher Trainers of the VGN (Dutch History Teachers 
Association) I became president in 1996. In this committee I organized national seminars for 

Teacher Trainers and I wrote articles about history education for the magazine "Kleio. 

 
2002- 2008: member of the Board of the VGN. In the Board I committed myself to good history 
education in Teacher Training and in primary education. 

 
Since 2006: teacher trainer for history in primary education at the Fontys Hogescholen in ‘s- 
Hertogenbosch. Providing history modules and supervising internships in primary schools in the 
region. Alongside my teaching I run a number of coordinating tasks in my University. 

 
Before 2006: teaching in schools for secondary education including schools for children with special 
needs and in several Universities for teacher Training. 

 

Since 2008: International Representative of the VGN and coordinator for the Annual 
Conference of Euroclio in Nijmegen in 2010. 

2010: Elected in the EUROCLIO Board. I became Treasurer and since 2012 also Vice-President. 

2012: Start PhD on Improving the understanding of understanding of historical time for pupils ages 6 

– 12, with a grant from NWO (The Netherlands Organization for Scientific Research).. 



I would like to contribute to the work of EUROCLIO through: 
 

In the EUROCLIO Board I contributed to the new organizational structure with new Statutes 
and Internal Rules for the association and the new foundation “Friends of Euroclio”. 
As a Treasurer I’m responsible for the Finances of the Association. Every 8 weeks there is a 
meeting of the Finance and Government committee, in which also the Secretariat and Erwin 
Capitain participate. 
I contributed to the development of a new Membership Fee System and I regularly update the 
members of the Audit Committee about EUROCLIO’s financial situation. 

 
In my first term as a Board Member I gained a lot of experience as a Board Member and I 
hope that the members will give me their trust to go on three more years in the Board to 
contribute to EUROCLIO in exploring new oppotunities for the future. 


